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2016 Lenten Booklet 
By the Rt. Rev. Donald M. Hultstrand 

 

HOLY SATURDAY 
 

            Lent is over.  Some will say, “I’m glad it’s over”.  I say, 
“I’m glad I had Lent”.   Yes, it was a time of fasting, but Jesus 
said, “When you fast be not, as hypocrites, of a sad 
countenance”. 
 

     It is not a sad thing to draw closer to the Lord.  We are not 
being cruelly deprived when we relinquish the tentacles of the 
world in order for more of His presence.  Anything that we 
have done in Lent to increase our sensitivity to the Living 
Christ cannot diminish our lives but only increase our joy. 
 

     Paul said in Romans 8:11 “The Spirit of Him who raised 
Jesus from the Dead dwells in you”.  We know this at Easter 
but we have known it all through Lent.  The mental picture I 
have of Lent is like a lane of forty days in length, arched over 
by trees on both sides which are covered by purple blooms.  
Always at the end of the lane – and the end is always in sight – 
I see a brilliant golden glow.  That is Easter!  That is Christ 
risen and glorified! 
      

     Lent has been a time of preparation for unutterable joy and 
gladness.  To make ready a vessel that has been emptied and 
scoured out so that it may be filled with the risen life of Christ 
is a glad thing.  Did you not seize happily every opportunity 
that the past season had to offer to your famished soul?  Every 
opportunity to worship him – every opportunity to commune 
with Him every opportunity to sing His praises – every 
opportunity to hear him speaking through His Holy Word? 
 

     So Lent has not been a dreary time.  There is no dreariness 
with Christ.  He is an exuberant Lord!  The light of His 
countenance brings cheer and Peace.  He lifts us up on eagles’ 
wings and makes us to soar. 
 

     Be glad then that you have had Lent, for Easter is right 
before our eyes and it is good to be on the way with Him.  
“The Spirit of Him who raised you from dead dwells in you”. 
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Your input and comments are invited! 
 
Report on the NW Minnesota Mission Area Meeting March 20, 2016 at Trinity, Park Rapids. 
 

Background:  In the past, the Episcopal churches in Minnesota were divided into geographic regions, 
with Emmanuel Alexandria belonging to Region 3. The regions have been dissolved and Mission Areas 
created.  Region 3 disappeared, and the Faith Communities in that region are allowed to align them-
selves with one of the following Mission Areas: 
 East Metro    Northeast Minnesota 
 West Metro    Northwest Minnesota 
 Central Metro                Southwest Minnesota 
 Southeast Minnesota   
  

When Mission Area Teams meet as a body, they are Council. Council is a body of elected lay and clergy 
representatives who oversee the program and budget of the Episcopal Church in Minnesota between 
meetings of the yearly ECMN Convention. Council meets quarterly. Each meeting is a joint meeting of all 
elected bodies – Council, Standing Committee, Trustees and Commission on Ministry While there are 
only four planned meetings per year, there may be additional meetings for committees of Council, de-
pending upon who is elected from within to serve on those committees. 
 

Council officers are:  
The Rt. Rev. Brian N. Prior, Bishop of Minnesota 
Canon Karen Olson, Secretary of Convention and Council 
Brian Ostenso, Vice President 
 

The Rev. Dana Emery of St. Lukes, Detroit Lakes invited us to join the Northwest Mission Area, and to 
attend the meeting held Feb. 20th to see if it would be a good fit for us.  Laird Barber and I did attend that 
meeting. 
 
Faith Communities belonging to the NW Mission Area are: 
St. Bartholomew's Bemidji, MN  Breck Memorial Mission Ponsford, MN 
St. Paul's Brainerd, MN    Samuel Memorial Mission Naytahwaush, MN  
St. Peter's Cass Lake, MN    St. Philip's Naytahwaush, MN 
St. Luke's Detroit Lakes, MN  St. Columba's White Earth, MN  
St. James Fergus Falls, MN  St. Peter's Warroad, MN 
St. John's Onigum, MN    Trinity Park Rapids, MN 
St. Antipas Redby, MN  

 
The following four are the representatives of the NW Mission Area Team: 
 

Bill Butcher, St. John's, Onigum 
Julia Plum, St. Bart’s, Bemidji 
The Rev. Dana Emery, St. Luke’s, Detroit Lakes 
The Rev. Mark Olson, Leech Lake area faith communities  
 

Items discussed at this meeting included: 
  

The reestablishment of an Episcopal camp in the area where the old one was. (Cass Lake.) 
 

Working with Susan Doughtry, Missioner for Formation which includes those members who are on track 
to become Priests and Deacons in Total/Shared Ministry, to allow members in the NW Area to attend the 
monthly meetings via telecommunication.  This directly affects Tom Sinning who will have to go to Fair-
bault once a month.  It will also affect those of us on the Total/Shared Ministry team who want to continue 
with classes. 
 

This does appear to be a good fit for us, since we are all rather rural areas, but with some larger commu-
nities in the mix. 
 
Wendy Zander 
 
Your input and comments are invited.  Talk to any member of the Vestry. 
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Remember to Forget to say Alleluia!  
 
By Tim Johnson  
 
 
Hymn of the Month Notice: As the season of Lent began with Ash Wednesday on February 10th, 
we will be using our Hymn of Lent through Sunday, March 13th.  Palm Sunday has many hymns 
which are specific to that day and so we will focus on those for March 20th.  Further, Easter 
Sunday falls on March 27th this year.  As we made every effort to make use of traditional, well-
known hymns for that morning, we will not begin using our Hymn of Easter until April 3rd.   The 
Hymn of the Month article featuring that hymn will resume with the April newsletter.  The fol-
lowing is the article which was published one year ago when we encountered a similar situa-
tion.   
  
The Friends of Music Committee would like to pass along a friendly reminder with regard to 
the “why we do what we do” category of our liturgical life. That is, the “Alleluia” is not spoken 
nor sung during Lent. It does not occur following statements including “Therefore let us keep 
the feast” nor will it appear in any of the hymns that we will be singing during this time. As the 
40 day long Lenten season is penitential (i.e., a time when we remember the events leading up 
to Christ’s Passion and Crucifixion and a time when we express sorrow for our sins and seek 
forgiveness), the joyfulness of the Alleluia does not fit in. We return to saying and singing the 
Alleluia on Easter Sunday when our penitence has been completed and we once again celebrate 
and express our great gladness and thankfulness for Christ’s resurrection!  
 
The other obvious change that we will see during our Service of Holy Eucharist during this sea-
son is that the “Gloria in Excelsis Deo” has been replaced by the “Kyrie eleison”, as was the 
case during Advent. These Greek words translate into English as “Lord have mercy”. Again, 
this is fitting for the penitential season of Lent. As the source holycross.net states, this prayer is 
“a plea for grace by fallen sinners”. As with the omission of the Alleluia, the Kyrie appropriate-
ly replaces the cheerfulness of the Gloria for this period of time. Again, the Gloria reappears 
along with the Alleluia on Easter morning.  
 
These (temporary) changes reflecting the penitential nature of the season of Lent allows us to 
reflect upon our fallen nature and contemplate the suffering that Jesus Christ endured for our 
sake so that we may be free to become full members of His being. By taking our sins upon 
Himself He gives us the gift of eternal life in His presence! This is the reward that we celebrate 
on Easter Sunday when we once again say and sing our Alleluias and the “Gloria in Excelsis 
Deo” returns in place of the “Kyrie eleison”! 
  
Sources:  
http://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Lent  
http://wiki.answers.com/Q/
Why_don't_we_sing_or_say_Alleluia_during_Lent#slide=6&article=Why_don't_we_sing_or_say_Alleluia_dur
ing_Lent  
http://www.holycross.net/index.cfm?section=1&page=52#K  
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Concert:  March 13, 2016  2:30 p.m. 
Emmanuel Episcopal Church 

12th Street & Lake Ave 
featuring the 

 

Alleluia Ringers Hand Bell Choir 
from First Lutheran Church 

with Organ Interludes 
by First Lutheran Organist  

Randy Morken 
 

Concert is free...a free will offering will be taken 
for the 

Outreach Food Shelf of Douglas 
County 

 

Reception in the undercroft following the concert. 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

March is Minnesota Food Share Month 



News from the Hultstrands 
 
Don's youngest grandson stopped by today to check on the old folks 
and I couldn't resist taking this photo.  He is the youngest of Don's 9 
grandchildren.  He asked me today "where did I get this red 
beard?.  Of course, that prompted Don to bring out one of the chil-
dren's dreads - the family photo album.  The pictures in this recent 
album sent to us by a cousin shows dozens of Hultstrands with Swe-
dish faces showing no smiles.  These precious people look like they 
are frozen in time.  
 
Did you know that Don has 19 great grandchildren?  They are all so 
precious and 100% Presbyterian.  Don is still asking how this hap-
pened.  He said he sent Charles to Princeton as an Episcopalian and 
he came out a Presbyterian. 
 
The greatest gift we received this Christmas was to be sitting in our 
chapel service and seeing 14 Hultstrands march down the aisle to sit 
with us.  There wasn't room for all of us so 12 of them had to sit on 
the front row.  I would never have done that with my two little 
boys.  We only had one "blow=up" when 1-1/2 yr old Chloe burst 
into tears because she didn't get a cookie at the altar.  She was auto-
matically whisked out of the chapel. 
 
This will make fond memories for us. 
 
Ann 
 
A Little Humor: 
 
 
The passing of Bp. Don Parsons was just heartbreaking.  Of course, I think he was 94 and it was time to let 
him go.   I found him to have so much charisma and a wonderful preacher.  The last time we saw him was 
at a graduation service at Nashotah House.  I asked him if he were still teaching there and he replied "every 
time they run out of ideas or run short on professors they dig me up and give me a class:. 
 
I can just see him that day.  He decided to have his lunch at the table with us and the wind was whirling 
around that day.  That darling man sat there quietly eating his lunch with all 12 of his hairs standing 
straight up.  That drove me crazy because for some reason I found it to be so comical.  I couldn't resist so I 
stood up, and patted my damp hand (from the rain) on the top of his head and finished things off with a 
kiss.   He never realized what I was doing. 
 
The students at Nashotah House just adored him as did everyone.  They had a special gift for him that was 
presented during the graduation service.  The students had chipped in and bought a grand cope for Bp. Par-
sons to wear.  Somebody forgot to take into account that he was about five feet tall (if that) and when they 
put the cope on him, it spread out behind him like a bride's veil.  He just smiled with delight and everyone 
had a good laugh. 
 



Remember in Your Prayers:  (please take this list home and use as a pray-
er list): All clergy serving Emmanuel, especially Charles, Linnae and Tom  - 
Jana Preble - Bishop Brian Prior  – Don Krueger -
  Bill & Josie Heegaard - John - Mary Sinning – 
Edith Kelly - Roger  - The Family of Randy Runge – 
Cleone Sherman - Pat Weinmann- - Don’s daughter 
Tracy - Josh Sinning - Edith’s daughter Dana - 
Laird  - Don & Ann Hultstrand – Mike & Lana Ennis  
- JoEllen’s father Al - Nathan – The Total Ministry 
Team  - The Heartland Girls Ranch  - Military Per-
sonnel - Law Enforcement Officers - Peace in the World  - Total Ministry 
Team - The Food Shelf, volunteers & all who use it - People of Ziwa and the 
Rift Valley -  Future of the Episcopal Church  

 
March Birthdays  

 
Karen Runge 
Hunter Botz 
Bette Wolf 
Avery Sinning 
 

Anniversaries  
 
Bill & Josie Heegaard 

Senior Warden Report 
March, 2016 

 
It is our honor to have been selected as your new Senior Wardens.  As most of you are by now aware, 
Tim will take the lead with this role during the winter months and Sheila will do so during the sum-
mer.  However, we will work together to some degree throughout the entire year.  We ask for your pa-
tience and especially your prayers as we begin what is a new venture for both of us!   
 
We encountered our first “big issue” on the Sunday of the Annual Meeting, the same day we were 
elected to this office.  Those in attendance at the Service that day found the lack of heat in the nave 
and sanctuary of the church very evident!  Junior Warden John Hull promptly contacted Greeley 
Plumbing, Heating, and Air Conditioning to find a solution.  Per their recommendation, the Vestry 
quickly approved the replacement of a relay to the boiler.  However, this was just a temporary fix.  
Following Greeley’s advice, the Vestry held a second special meeting to approve the funds for replac-
ing the boiler.  It is our hopes that we may have this work done in the spring once the heating season 
has ended; however, it may take place sooner if this should become necessary.  The increasing costs 
for service calls and parts in the recent past have made it very clear that it’s certainly time to have this 
work done! 
 
We are looking forward to a very good year at Emmanuel!  We will be continuing with our missions 
such as the Necessity Bags for the Outreach Food Shelf (many thanks to Verlie and the Sunday school 
for their help with this!) and Dylan’s Gloves of Love.  Our annual Salad Supper (May 10th) and con-
cert to benefit the Food Shelf (March 13th) are two of the many events that we are anticipating.  Fur-
ther information regarding those and other events will be forthcoming! 
 
In closing, we would like to express heartfelt thanks to our past Senior Warden!  First, for her very ca-
pable leadership in this role for the past four years!   Once more, for all of her guidance and for mak-
ing this transition as smooth as possible!  Thank you, Karen Reicks!   
 
 
Blessings to you all! 
Tim Johnson and Sheila Stanton   



 
March 6 

Fourth Sunday in Lent  
 

    Joshua 5:9-12 
2 Corinthians 5:16-21 
Luke 15:1-3, 11b-32 

Psalm 32 

 
March 13 

Fifth Sunday in Lent 
 

    Isaiah 43:16-21 
Philippians 3:4b-14 

John 12:1-8 
Psalm 126 

 
March 20 

Sunday of the Passion:  
Palm Sunday 

 

The Liturgy of the Palms 
 

Luke 19:28-40 
Psalm 118:1-2, 19-29 

March 24 
Maundy Thursday  

 
Exodus 12:1-4, (5-10), 11-14 

1 Corinthians 11:23-26 
John 13:1-17, 31b-35 
Psalm 116:1, 10-17  

 
 

March 27 
Easter Day 

 
Acts 10:34-43 

or Isaiah 65:17-25 
1 Corinthians 15:19-26 

or Acts 10:34-43 
John 20:1-18 

or Luke 24:1-12 
Psalm 118:1-2, 14-24 

March 25 
Good Friday 

 
Isaiah 52:13-53:12 
Hebrews 10:16-25 

or Hebrews 4:14-16; 5:7-9 
John 18:1-19:42 

Psalm 22 
 

The Liturgy of the Word 
 

Isaiah 50:4-9a 
Philippians 2:5-11 
Luke 22:14-23:56 
or Luke 23:1-49 
Psalm 31:9-16 

Lectionary Readings for March  

Position March 6 March 13 March 20 

   Palm Sunday  

Priest Charles Preble Charles Preble Dana Emery 

Organist Margaret Kalina Bev Steuk JoNette Brogaard 

Lector 1 Mark Reicks Karen  Reicks Wendy Zander 

Lector 2 Belvin Doebbert Farren Morical Laird Barber 

Alter Karen Reicks Tim Johnson Karen Reicks 

Usher  Tim & Farren  

S School Verlie & JoEllen  Verlie & Wendy  

Coffee JoEllen & Belvin  
Dana Emery 
Edith Kelly 

Position March 24 March 25 March 27 

 Maundy Thursday  Good Friday Easter 

Priest Linnae Hegge Tom Sinning Charles Preble 

Organist No organist needed Nancy Anderson Bev Steuck 

Lector 1  JoEllen Doebbert Mark Reicks 

Lector 2  Karen Reicks JoEllen Doebbert 

Alter   Tim Johnson 

Usher   Tim & Farren 

Coffee Agape Supper  
Rachael & Avery 

Averyôs Birthday 
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